
January	13,	2021

Valley	Fliers	January	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:50

Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Walter,	Vader

Absent:	Botezatu


Approval	of	December	Meeting	Minutes		 

Alan	moved	to	approve	as	amended.	Scott	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.	It	was	a	typical	December.		9MA	wasn’t	flown	much.		Alan	reminded	us	the	statements	he	
presents	each	month	are	preliminary.		Depreciation	and	other	items	will	be	corrected	prior	to	the	annual	meet-
ing.		Rents	did	not	change	from	2020.		The	only	maintenance	bills	were	from	Cascade.		Alan	needs	to	check	on	the	
availability	dates	for	88L’s	new	engine	and	propeller.		Accounts	Payable	were	negative	because	Alan	had	paid	rent	
and	some	other	items	ahead.		Alan	noted	that	we	will	be	writing	a	check	in	the	next	month	or	two	to	get	an	engine	
headed	our	way.		We	also	have	some	major	repair	bills	coming	in	that	time	frame.		Florin	has	asked	whether	we	
want	to	replace	the	strobe	on	88L?		The	board’s	consensus	is	we	should	just	repair	the	light.


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

See	Florin’s	handouts.		Shawn	asked	whether	the	63S	transponder	would	be	fixed	this	week?		John	said	Cascade	
would	try	to	squeeze	it	in.		Shawn	reviewed	the	applicable	FAR	and	it	is	required,	so	Shawn	will	mark	the	plane	
down.		Alan	said	we	have	agreed	to	swap	one	of	the	magnetos	in	88L	out	for	an	electronic	ignition.		That	should	
increase	our	fuel	economy	and	power	both.		


Old	Business

63S	Wing	Repair		63S	is	back	and	is	repainted.		The	wing	walk	is	now	solid.		

New	Member	Application	John	has	updated	it	in	accordance	with	last	month’s	discussion	and	will	be	using	it	
going	forward.		The	board	still	needs	to	edit	the	draft	Membership	Agreement.


New	Business

Annual	Meeting	John	asked	whether	we	could	do	it	online,	or	via	mail.		John	could	allow	the	club	to	use	his	con-
ferencing	software	which	would	accommodate	all	the	members.		Alan	noted	the	board	needs	to	notify	the	mem-
bers	that	all	club	offices	are	up	for	election	every	year.		We	could	have	the	board	in	person	to	facilitate	presenta-
tions	and	have	the	members	join	virtually.		Members	would	ask	questions	via	the	virtual	chat.		Alan	says	we	could	
still	have	a	drawing	for	folks	who	are	online.		Tim	will	send	a	solicitation	for	nominations.		The	board	discussed	
dates	for	the	meeting	and	selected	Thursday,	March	18th	starting	at	6:30pm.		The	nominations	solicitation	needs	
to	request	and	RSVP	for	purposes	of	evaluation	a	possible	quorum.		Later	we	will	solicit	proxies.		Alan	noted	we	
have	a	failing	display	in	a	KX155	radio	and	it	might	be	worth	presenting	options	at	the	annual	meeting.		It	is	now	
twenty	years	or	more	old.		He	suggested	we	talk	with	Cascade	about	what	a	good	replacement	might	be	with	an	
eye	to	eventually	replacing	them	across	the	fleet.		We	could	then	review	that	suggestion	at	the	annual	meeting.

Potential	Member	

Mikhail	Skobov	recommended	by	Jordon	Triggs.		He	is	a	programmer	for	Lyft.		He	is	an	IFR	student.		John	says	
there	is	a	share	available.	Alan	moved	that	we	accept	Mikhail	as	a	member.		Shawn	seconded.		The	motion	carried	
unanimously.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:		No	flight	hour	won,	even	by	Ed	Bryce	as	the	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	
due	to	COVID-19	precautions.

Meeting	adjourned	at:	8:06

Next	Meeting:	The	next	meeting	is	February	10th	(hopefully	at	Trotters	Restaurant,	with	food	at	6,	business	
starting	at	6:30).














